376///

Denver, Colorado

AUG 2 2 1950

Dear Mr. Gerig:

I accept your resignation as United States Representative on the Committee on Information from Non-Self-Governing Territories.

However, I understand that the Government is not losing your services on this Committee since it is planned that you will serve in a new capacity as Alternate United States Representative. I extend my sincere thanks to you for your past services and I am confident you will continue, in your new capacity, to reflect credit on the United States Government in this important field of United Nations affairs.

×01785

Sincerely,

DWIGHT D. EISENHOWER

Mr. Benjamin Gerig × ♥ Director
Office of Dependent Area Affairs
Department of State

mlj

Original to State 8/25/53

NA